
Minutes of a monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council 
held on 15 April 2019.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr John, Mr Parfitt, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels, Mr Tunstall and Mr Vince. .
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Mr Phil Baker Saundersfoot Community Councillor.
Apologies.
No apology for absence was received.
Declaration of
There were declarations of interest from Ms Vince on item
Interest.
 5A.
Burial Ground in   Mr Baker attended and addressed the Meeting following an 

Lamphey. 
 invitation from the Community Council. He gave a

presentation on how the Burial ground run by their Community Council works. Saundersfoot is a lawn cemetery and their major expense and this is included when 
setting their precept and money received from burials and headstones is ring fenced to cover other expenses such as insurance, tending to sunken graves, waste collection and ensuring health and safety is adhered to. It is essential that burial records are correct and the cemetery is for the burial of people of all denominations and there are separate areas for the burial of ashes and children,. The latter is free for children under 16 years of age. Undertakers arrange for the graves to be opened. Mr Purser stated that the 4 acre field on the Upper Lamphey Road was bought in 1965 from the Church by South Pembrokeshire County Council and 1 acre of this field was fenced and designated for burials. He also stated that his father died in 1964 and was buried in St Daniels in Pembroke and when his mother died and was buried last year in St Daniels the original grave couldn’t be identified so his mother couldn’t be buried with her husband. Mr Baker gave rough costs for the purchase of plots and burial fees and will advise Mrs Hodgson of the actual costs. Mr Tunstall asked him much was included in the precept and Mr Baker replied £4-£5K.
Activity Wales Event. 

Mr Baker stated that Saundersfoot was also affected by road closures on change over day and he has had a series of meetings with Mr Marc Owen from PCC and the roads could be reopened 1 hour before the present listed times. Mr Skeels stated that the problems in Lamphey where on the Ridgeway and Freshwater East roads. Mr Vince stated that he was disappointed on the consultation as the event made a lot of money for the organisers and caused major inconvenience to residents in the area. Mr Baker stated that this event was subsidised by PCC. Mr Tunstall stated that he has spoken to the Community Police and following an accident last year the ambulance took 3.5 hours to arrive Mr Skeels stated that there was no way that 2 vehicles could pass at Blackbridge. Mr Baker stated that this event could be scheduled for June and not July thus reducing the amount of inconvenience. Mr Vince stated that he had safety concerns in the weeks prior to this event and the cyclists concerned couldn’t be identified.
Mr Baker was thanked for attending and addressing the meeting on the above 2 items.
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Resolved.  A letter be sent to PCC asking if the event could be held in June and not July.

Minutes. The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 25 March 2019 had been circulated to members.
Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr John and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings that are not agenda items in their own rights:- 
A) Bins at Freshwater East.  Mrs Hodgson stated that she is dealing with this matter. 
B) Safety at the bridge on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey. Mrs Hodgson stated that PCC have now agreed to install road narrow signs at this location and she was thanked for the work which she has done on this matter, 
C) Update on SRiC bid. Mr Skeels stated that Lamphey Village Hall hadn’t been contacted on the matter of access across their land and have written to PCC about this. He also stated that the Lamphey School Governors and Lamphey Field Committee hadn’t been advised either. Mr John asked if this access could be removed from the bid and Mrs Hodgson replied that it wasn’t our bid but Lamphey Schools under safe routes in the community and the result of this should be known shortly.
D) 2nd homes in the area- An update on Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Scheme. 
1) Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing. Mr Purser has given the plan to the fencing contractor to re-quote and Mr Vince suggested that Mr Purser and Mr Parfitt liaise with the contractor. Mr John asked what equipment is going into the play area and Mr Parfitt will produce A4 sheets to the equipment. Mr Parfitt stated that Playdale had amended their quote to include an extension of the concrete base for the roundabout and not for the removal of the existing base and the removal of rubbish will be reduced to zero. The new quote is £22,051 against the original quote of £22,300 and will be within budget. Since Mr McCarthy isn’t qualified to carry out the safety inspection Playdale will carry out this work. Ms Vince stated that she has checked and there are no TPO’s on the 2 trees affected and Mr John stated that the Woodland Trust provided trees free of charge and Mr Vince stated that the Field Committee should provide the location for the replacement trees. Mr John stated that we are now near Easter and this project should proceed asap. Ms Vince stated that she has spoken with Sinead and there will be a short delay as the matter is with Cabinet.
Resolved.  Mr John liaise with Western Power and Mr Skeels liaise with Dwr Cymru Welsh Water to ascertain the location of cables and pipes crossing this play area. 
2). Safety at Freshwater East Bay.  Ms Vince stated that this project will be submitted to PCC in this financial year. Mr Tunstall sated that he has spoken to a Company in Cornwall who will quote for the work. He has also contacted the Crown Estates regarding insurance and is waiting a reply. Mr Vince stated that there should guidance to beach users should be provided by clear signage and Mr Skeels stated that signs should be provided at the top of the slipway and also the route that swimmers take to access the beach and Mr Tunstall queried insurance liabilities and costings.  Mr Parfitt and Mr Tunstall stated that at a meeting held a few months ago it was suggested that 2 large buoys could be installed and Mr Skeels stated that more than 2 buoys should be in situ.
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E) Christmas event. 
1) Payments. Mr Tunstall handed the Chair £350 cash to be banked and stated that there will be no costs to the Community Council for the work that he had done and payments he had made. Mr Tunstall was thanked for his generosity on this matter.
Resolved.  This money be banked and a further event held during the year to increase the money available to hold this year’s event.
2) Return of trays. Mr Tunstall will liaise with Mrs Rose Smith on this matter.
F) Additional cheque signatory.  The necessary forms were handed to the Chair for completion by herself and the other 2 cheque signatories.
G) S106 spending on adult education classes.  Mr Tunstall stated that the proposed course costs would be £6,125 and this would still leave £2,5K underspent. Invoices for the courses, venue rentals etc should be sent to and paid by PCC. Mr Jones from PCC will send out posters regarding courses as this is £10K of ratepayer’s money it should be properly audited. The course should be for residents of the area, Members of the Council and the Clerk only.
H) Burial Ground in Lamphey.  Mrs Hodgson was thanked for arranging for Mr Phil Baker to attend and address the meeting. Mr Tunstall stated that grants are available from Calor Gas for projects.
Resolved.  Mr Tunstall submit an expression of interest to Calor Gas.

I)Long Course Weekend. This matter has been covered on Pages 865/866.

J) Internet Banking. The Clerk stated that he is still dealing with this matter.

K) Data Protection Fee. The Clerk stated that he had enquired into this matter and the cost was £40.
Resolved.   This be paid. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.

L) Lamphey Notice Board. Mr Parfitt stated that there are still problems with this notice board which was only meant to be for internal use only. Since the tattoo artist is going to render the wall and paint a mural on it then the notice board should be at different location so that water doesn’t penetrate it.

Resolved.  Mr John contact the CK store to see if the notice board can be relocated to a position under cover,
M) Consideration of whether our current procedures are in line with our 
Adopted Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. The Clerk reported that the checking of the cheque stubs to the bank statements hadn’t been carried out.

Resolved.  This be carried out and the Standing Orders be amended at the next meeting. Mr Tunstall draft an amendment to the Standing Orders for discussion at the May 2019 meeting.
2.Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 31 March 2019 was £5,180.34 and 2 cheques issued in March 2019 hadn’t been presented by the end of March 2019 but have been presented since. He also handed Members a statement of Income/Expenditure for the year ended 31 March 2019.
3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr Skeels stated that the main issues discussed at the Field Committee AGM was the proposed footpath across the playing field and the sponsor for the mower repairs.
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4. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting. There was no feedback.

5.Planning Applications:-
Received for discussion:- 
A) Provision of replacement flat roof  to pitched roof including external  cladding 135 Trewent Park, Freshwater East - NP/19/0200/FUl. Ms Vince declared an interest in this application and left the Meeting when the matter was being discussed and Mr Tunstall took the Chair.
Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mr John and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
Planning Applications Approved:-
A) Change of use from Commercial (A1) To Residential Ty Gwaun, Lamphey – 18/1200/PA.
B) Provision of replacement flat roof  to pitched roof including external  cladding 215 Trewent Park, Freshwater East - NP/19/0072/FUl.
6. Payments:-
2018/19
A)  HMRC


Clerk’s tax March 2019
          £150.00 
B)  HMRC


Clerk’s NI March 2019 

  £6.66
C)  FEDRHA


Donation 2018/19

            £50.00
Resolved.  These be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.
7.  Planning permission refusal – Trewent Bungalow, Freshwater East. Mr Vince read out the refusal notice issued by the National Park Planning Authority which included a very long list of major works that had been carried out without planning permission.  He stated it is a development that is highly visible from the slipway, the beach, the sea and the coast path and as such has a big impact on the whole area. He expressed concern that this is a test case, and according to how it’s concluded can have an influence on whether other people respect or disregard planning regulations and procedures in the future. Mr Purser stated that this is a case where the PCNPA planning process had gone wrong, as enforcement action should have been taken sooner.  Mr Tunstall stated that PCNPA had only 1 planning enforcement officer. Mrs Hodgson proposed we ask the national parks planning authority what enforcement action was currently taking place or planned.
Resolved.  A letter will be written to the PCNPA informing of our concerns and asking what enforcement action they are taking. Also asking that LCC are kept fully informed of any developments on this case, and also consulted if this case goes to appeal 

8, Fly the Red Ensign.  Posters and leaflets have been received for the event taking 
place in September 2019.






Page 868.

9, Clerk’s extra hours February- March 2019.  The Clerk reported that he had

worked an extra 15.9 hours during this period.
Resolved.  These be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Tunstall and 

agreed by all Members.
10. Audit of Accounts for year ended 31 March 2019.  The Clerk asked for this 
matter to be deferred to the May 20129 meeting.

11, Email from Simon Green. This matter was discussed.
Resolved.   A reply be sent stating that it is not the policy of Lamphey Community 

Council to support this.
12. Items for next agenda:-
A) Review of the Clerk’s hours (PT).
B) Change of use of property next to boatyard in Freshwater East (PT).

C) Lamphey Burial Ground (TH).
19. The next annual and monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 20 May 2019 at 7PM in Lamphey Church Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.46PM.
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